I may politely ask to forward this message to his excellency, Archbishop Joseph Buti:


Your Excellency,

Still C-19 measures “celebrated “ in Church. This seems to be a self-inflicted wound as those measures do not make sense at all, also not for elderly and fragile people. 

Todays resurrection mass at St. Martin de Porres , no singing, mask inside and outside the building, distance for its own sake, other senseless rules which only mindless beaurocrats could invent. Have you all forgotten the word from the good book :” Do not be afraid” ? 

irresponsible government and mass media propaganda having nothing to do with the real situation which can be easily analysed, you just have to listen to real experts. 

And the Church ? Silent since one year, closing the church buildings, reducing services instead of giving people hope in difficult times. Are you afraid of gvt and mass media ? The holy spirit does not seem to blow through the Church …. 

You might have heard  of a colleague of yours, St Charles Borromeo; Archbishop of Milano and Cardinal of the Church, a true prince of the Church. And  what did he in Milano in the 1st half of the 17th century ? When a real epidemy broke out and the civil authorities had been unable to cope with it he organized fighting the bubonic plague in the realm of medicine, hygienic organisation and pastoral service for the population. He and his priests did fight in the first line and took great risks of a REAL epidemy to protect the flock entrusted to them  instead of hiding behind useless masks.  

And where are you with your milites Christi ?  Fighting like a St Martin de Porres did in Peru in the 17th century ? Seems not to be the case. 

Putting fear into an absolute adorable priest like Father Shaun of Lilienfeld to whom I am still tremendously thankful for celebrating the requiem for my mom. Have you in the diocese ever thought about reasonable measures like strengthening the human immune system by taking Vitamin D and Zinc tables every day; every elderly person should do it.  Never heard of that ? Submitting to a very confusing situation ( and you might know how the confusor is called in old Greek ?)  cannot be the Catholic way. 

As higher religious functionary or leading manager of one ( abstract formulated ) transnational enterprise in the realm of sense giving and metaphysic you and your brethren in office have miserably failed. 

If you and your brethren in office finally do not show the fighting spirit of one St Charles Borromeo, I become Russian-Orthodox. 

A similar letter I did send last week to the Archbishop of Vienna and Cardinal Count Schoenborn. 
Au revoir! 
With kind regards 
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